
 

February 14, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ty Masterson, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

Statehouse, Room 545-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Masterson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 144 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 144 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 144 would require Wichita State University to play a men’s nonconference regular-

season basketball game against both the University of Kansas and Kansas State University. 

 

 SB 144 would have no fiscal effect on the state but it would have a fiscal effect on the 

three universities’ athletic departments related to the cost of the games.  Athletic associations’ 

revenues do not flow through the state, nor are they reflected in university budgets. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Kelly Oliver, Board of Regents  


